- October Newsletler

FROM MS. KAREN LARA

Welcome Fall, a new season has arrived and a start to what we call "Holiday Season".
We are all really excited to celebrate Halloween with all of our students and families who
choose to participate.

Please make sure to read this newsletter for more information and fun memories here at
Merryhill School.

As our school continues to grow, so does our staff.
We have welcomed new staff such as:

- Mrs. Mikesha in our Infant class

- Ms. Aly in our Toddler class

- Mrs. Rachel in our Beginner class

- Mrs. Simone as one of our Assistant teachers

- Ms. Josette in our Intermediate A class

- Mrs. Ana in our Intermediate B class

We are also so proud and happy to see the amazing work our new Kindergarten class has

done, along with Mrs. Cypress they have shown day by day, how wonderful they are and have
truly been enjoying our Kindergarten curriculum.

Please feel free to come in or contact us at any time.
Thank you,

Ms. Karen Lara

Principal

Merryhill School




WEATHER CHANGE

As the weather is changing, we ask that all parents update your child's extra clothing at school

with warmer clothes, such as shoes, socks, pants, long sleeve shirts, sweaters etc. We also
ask that all jackets and personal belongings to be labeled with your child's name.

Our school uniforms include sweaters, vest, jackets and long sleeves as well.

Girls are always welcome to wear leggings under their jumpers, dresses or skirts, we ask they
are dress code appropriate black, navy, hunter green or white.
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UPCOMING EVENTS

- October 18: Fall Basket items sign up

- October 25: Basket items due

- October 28: Trunk or Treat

- October 29: School closed in observation of Nevada Day

WAYS TO ENCOURAGE YOUR CHILD'S SPEECH
AND LANGUAGE DEVELOPMENT AT HOME.

Speech and language skills support children’s ability to communicate and engage with others,
express and understand feelings, and help them understand the world around them.

Our teachers encourage speech and language development by creating a literacy-rich
environment filled with pictures, books and words, and modeling language usage on a
continuous basis. In our classrooms, books are readily accessible, materials are labeled with
photos and words, and children’'s writing attempts are apparent. The constant access to
expressive and receptive literature encourages children to explore printed text, listen for new
vocabulary, make connections between printed words and illustrations, and to ask questions.
Below are some age-appropriate activities you can try with your child at home.

Infants & Toddlers (0-2 years)

- Encourage your child to make sounds back to you (i.e., “ma,” “da,” “ba”).

- Point out colors and shapes in books and in your environment.

- Gather a group of toy animals and sing “Old MacDonald.” Hold up each animal as you say its
name and sound. Encourage your child to sing along and say the names of the animals with
you.

- When your child begins to speak, repeat their words and add a word or two. Point to a toy car
and ask what it is. When they respond “car,” say, “Yes, that is a bright red car.”

Beginners & Intermediates (2-4 years)

- Read a favorite book with your child. Ask questions about the characters and key events.

- Put on a play with dolls or puppets. Encourage your child to narrate and have conversations
with you.

- Take a walk outdoors and ask your child questions about the weather, animals you see and
sounds you hear.

- During a time with limited distractions (i.e., bath time or dinner), ask your child to talk about

their day. Use questions like, “Who did you play with today?” and “What did you draw at
school?”

Pre-K & Pre-K2 (4-5 years)

- Ask your child to make up their own short story and tell it aloud.

- Encourage your child to tell you how to do something, such as make a sandwich or draw a
picture. This will help them communicate something they wouldn’'t normally think about.

- While shopping, ask your child to describe each item you buy. Listen for words like “small”
and “large,” “round” and “square,” and “heavy” and “light.”

- Practice writing, language and memory by pretending you and your child are at a restaurant.
Encourage them to fulfill orders by writing down what you say.







